The Non-commercial

Private Educational Institution

«THE BRITISH INTERNATIONAL SCHOOL MOSCOW»

Nakhimovsky prospect 35B, Moscow, 117593 Tel: (499) 723 09 19 Fax: (499) 723 09 68

e-mail: Daniel.kelly@bismoscow.com

Head teacher: Daniel Kelly LL.B.(Hons) PGCE NPQH



10 September 2021

School 9 Newsletter

Dear parents,

Welcome Back

Welcome back to all parents and pupils—new and old.

Children are settling in well to school and they are getting used to their routines. It's great to have everyone back after the summer holiday and I wish everyone a fantastic year at school.

Mr Kelly

School Uniform

The pupils are looking very smart in their school uniform – this is compulsory at school. As a general rule – children during the day need to wear a shirt with a collar (white or blue shirt or the BIS polo shirt with collar). The BIS T-shirt (white

without collar) is only for PE. Boys can wear plain trousers. Girls have the choice of trousers or the skirt. School uniform can be ordered at https://bis-shop.com
Many thanks for your help with this.

Clubs

It's great that clubs will be available, on most days, for Years 1 to 6 (and on 2 days per week for Reception) – this will start in the next couple of weeks and further details will be sent next week. There will be 2 free clubs for each year group and some paid clubs throughout the week. Clubs available to each year group will vary because each year group will need to be kept in their bubble.

Mobile phones

Please remember that all mobile phones (or any expensive equipment) brought in to school are at the owner's risk should they get lost or misplaced. If it is necessary for your child to bring in a mobile phone (or any device that can make a call) then it will need to be left with the school secretary at the beginning of the day and collected at home-time.

Photographer

On Wednesday 29th and Thursday 30th September, children at school will be having their photograph taken. There will be individual and class photos. Class teachers will dojo parents which day their class photos will be closer to the time.

Parent Teacher Meetings

During week beginning the 4th October, School 9 will invite parents to take part in online parent-teacher meetings. During this meeting, the class teacher will share information as to how your child is progressing.

Further information regarding booking appointments will be sent out in the next couple of weeks.

ClassDojo

It is great to see that the vast majority of parents have signed up to ClassDojo. We would recommend all parents do so. It is a very convenient way to contact the class teacher and gain insight in to your child's class.

Birthdays at School

We love to celebrate birthdays at school. Please note, for Years 1 to 6, all birthday celebrations will be kept to a Friday afternoon so as not to disturb lessons during the week. Should you bring in cake, please do let the class teacher know about this beforehand.

For Nursery and Reception, birthday celebrations can occur any day (because their curriculum is more flexible) but please let the class teacher know 1 day in advance.

Important Dates	Event	Audience
29-30 September 4-8 October 11-13 October 15 October 25 October	School Photographer Parent Teacher Meetings International Days Half-Term Holiday begins All children back	Children Parents Whole School

Kind regards,

Mr Kelly

EXCELLENCE IN EDUCATION

The Non-commercial Private Educational Institution «THE BRITISH INTERNATIONAL SCHOOL MOSCOW»

Nakhimovsky prospect 35B, Moscow, 117593 Tel: (499) 723 09 19 Fax: (499) 723 09 68 **e-mail: Daniel.kelly@bismoscow.com**

Head teacher: Daniel Kelly LL.B. (Hons) PGCE NPQH



10 сентября 2021

Информационное письмо Школа 9

Уважаемые родители!

С возвращением!

Я рад приветствовать всех учеников и родителей в нашей школе после каникул! Ученики уже настроились на их привычный образ жизни в школе. Я рад, что все вернулись в школу после летних каникул, и я бы хотел пожелать всем отличного учебного года! Г-н Келли

Школьная форма

Школьная форма очень идет нашим ученикам и является обязательной в нашей школе. Общее правило — дети в течение дня должны носить рубашку с воротником (белую или синюю рубашку или поло с логотипом БМШ). Футболка с логотипом БМШ (белая без воротника) только для физкультуры. Мальчики могут носить обычные брюки. Девочки могут носить либо брюки, либо юбку. Вы можете заказать школьную форму по ссылке: https://bis-shop.com. Большое спасибо!

Клубы

Мы снова сможем проводить дополнительные занятия после уроков почти во все дни недели. Они начнутся через некоторое время, мы пришлем Вам более подробную информацию на следующей неделе. У Вас будет выбор из 2-х бесплатных клубов для класса и нескольких платных на неделе. Клубы будут проводиться отдельно для каждой возрастной группы и будут отличаться, так как мы не сможем смешивать учеников из разных классов.

Мобильные телефоны

Пожалуйста, обратите внимание, что если Вы приносите мобильные телефоны (или другое дорогое оборудование) в школу, то ответственность за него несет сам владелец гаджета в случае его утери. Если у Вашего ребенка есть необходимость приносить мобильный телефон (или любой другой гаджет, с которого можно звонить) в школу, тогда сдавайте его секретарю школы утром, а во вторую половину дня забирайте его перед уходом домой.

Школьный фотограф

В среду 29 сентября и четверг 30 сентября в школе будет работать фотограф. В эти дни будут сделаны фотографии классов и индивидуальные фото.

Родительские собрания

На неделе, начинающейся с 4 октября, будут проходить родительские собрания в школе 9. На собрании классный руководитель предоставит Вам информацию о том, как Ваш ребенок успевает в школе. Дальнейшая информация о деталях организации собраний будет Вам отправлена на следующей неделе.

Dojo класса

Замечательно, что большинство родителей подключились к ClassDojo. Мы рекомендуем всем родителям сделать это. Dojo класса — это очень удобный способ общения между родителями и школой.

Дни рождения в школе

Мы любим отмечать дни рождения в школе. Пожалуйста, обратите внимание, что празднование дней рождений учеников 1-6 классов проводится во второй половине дня в пятницу, чтобы не мешать занятиям в течение недели. Если вы принесете торт, пожалуйста, сообщите об этом классному руководителю заранее. В Nursery и Recepion классе празднование дня рождения может проходить в любой день (потому что их учебная программа более гибкая), но, пожалуйста, сообщите классному руководителю об этом за 1 день до события.

Мероприятие	Целевая аудитория
Школьный фотограф Ролительские собрания	Дети Родители
Международные дни	Вся школа
После учебного дня начинаются внутритриместровые каникулы Дети возвращаются с каникул	
	Школьный фотограф Родительские собрания Международные дни После учебного дня начинаются

С уважением, Мистер Келли

'EXCELLENCE IN EDUCATION'

NPEI «THE BRITISH INTERNATIONAL SCHOOL»

NORTHERN CAMPUS: Infant School 8 495 450 16 26; Junior School 8 495 450 3447;

Secondary School 8 495 987 44 89.

SOUTHERN CAMPUS: Secondary School 8 495 425 5100;

CENTRAL CAMPUS: Primary School 8 499 723 09 19; Russian Curriculum School (All ages) 8 499 124 3496. Admissions 8 495 426 0311, 8 495 987 44 86.